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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been practising subtracting using Nursery rhymes.  We have been singing ‘Five little speckled frogs’ and many other rhymes that support subtraction.  We have also been mark making, writing and ordering numbers and discussing ‘what number comes next?’ We have been working very hard and look forward to seeing you all at Parents’ evening next week.

	Reception

	
	Welcome back after the week off! We have started our new topic on 'Plants and Growing' this week. We started the week by listening to the story, 'Jack and the Beanstalk' and then learning to tell our own version using actions. We can already hear lots of loud scary giant voices! The children have been looking closely at plants and flowers, learning to name different parts and finding out about their functions. They have drawn a flower and labelled it. All the children have planted their own seed and will grow their own plant. 
This week in Numeracy we have focusing on adding two single digit numbers together (3+4=), through storytelling. The children were able to add the two numbers together by using beans or their own mark making. Some children were able to hold the first number in their head and count on the find the total.

	Year 1

	1A
	A great start to the new half term with all the children working really hard. We have been looking at poetry linked to our senses this week and using great adjectives to describe the things we could see, hear, touch, taste and smell. In Maths we have been looking at different measures - we have tried hard to remember what units to measure for length, time, weight and capacity. We had great fun estimating amounts of liquids and I was especially pleased with Zayna who this week became our Maths Star of the Week for the whole school! Brilliant Zayna!! – SPORTS PERSONALITY OF THE WEEK – SEBASTIAN DEANS!!!!!

	1H
	We have started Spring Term 2 by using our senses to explore and write poetry. The children had great fun smelling, touching, listening and looking their way through a range of different objects and making word banks of interesting adjectives to describe them. This will really help us to write some lovely poems about Mr Wonka’s chocolate factory next week. Well done to Reyah and Amyah who came up with some really adventurous word choices! I look forward to seeing you all at Parents’ Evening.

	1T
	Welcome back! Hope you all had a lovely half term. In literacy this week we have been looking at poems focusing on poems about our five senses. We started the week exploring different poems that capture sensory experiences. We worked together to read lines from a poem and identify the sense our line was referring to. We then worked on writing our own poems based upon what we could see, hear, smell, feel and taste around school. In numeracy we have been learning about different measures; weight and capacity. We learnt how weight is measured in grams and kilograms and went on an investigation to find objects that were heavier or lighter than 500 grams. Can you find anything at home 1T that is heavier or lighter than 500 grams?

	Year 2

	2H
	Welcome back 2H, I hope you had a great break. This week in Literacy we have started to look at the world of Peter Rabbit written by Beatrix Potter. We have written character descriptions about him and the other characters in the story and  have thought about the verbs we use and how they change when we talk about things we do in the past. In maths we have completed our own investigation. We collected data and then presented it in a bar chart and even wrote our own questions about it and asked our partners to solve them. Well done on a good week 2H!

	2L
	This week in 2L we have been carrying out an investigation in IPC. We want to find out whether seeds grow better in cool or warm conditions. We planted cress seeds on cotton wool and put one set of seeds in a cool, draughty place and the other set near to a heater. We used a thermometer to measure the temperature in each place and predicted which seeds we thought would grow the best. We are looking forward to finding out if our predictions are correct. Well done to everyone in 2L for working hard this week and for helping Mrs Cash to learn all of your names!

	2W
	Welcome back after the half term break. 2W have come back well rested and ready to go!  This week we have been learning about how temperature can affect the growth of seeds. We have potted some cress seeds and put them in different places in the classroom; by the radiator and by the window. We made the test fair by using the same amount of seeds and we are going to give them the same amount of water each morning. The only thing we changed was the position of where they are kept so we can see if the temperature effects the growth of them. We will keep you informed of how they go - or should we say grow! 
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	Year 3

	3B
	3B have been working extremely hard this week, learning all about plants. The children have learned about the function of different parts of a plant and what conditions a seed will germinate best in. In Literacy, the children have been learning about the features of quest myths and have described the mythical beasts, such as Medusa and the Chimera. Well done year 3!

	3M
	I hope you all had a lovely half term. The children in 3M have come back refreshed and are all working very hard. We have started our new literacy topic, Myths and Legends. The children have been looking at and describing mythical creatures and heroes. This is an exciting topic and I cannot wait to see the children create their own mythical stories later in the term. Numeracy this week has led us to look at the different types of angles and the children have been using right angle checkers to identify acute, obtuse and right angles in shapes. In science we have begun looking at plants and the important functions of a plant. We have found out that they have functions very similar to us. We are looking forward to book week next week! Let’s keep up the hard work throughout the term.

	3T
	We have had a great week in 3T! In Science the children have been discovering the functions of different parts of a plant. They can describe the job of the stem, the roots, the flower and the leaves. In maths, we have been using the grid method to multiply large 2 digit numbers and solved multiplication work problems.

	Year 4

	4L
	This week in 4L we have been learning how to calculate elapsed time. Keep practising set 2; you are doing great! In literacy we have started looking at our new poetry unit. Children have been looking at the different poetic devices authors use for effect and have been looking at different types of form and structure. I look forward to reading your poems next week.

	4HY
	Welcome back 4HY! We have been very impressed with how the children are already back into the swing of working hard during their lessons. In literacy, children have been looking at different examples of poetry and also writing some frightening paragraphs describing a hideous monster in Set 3. During IPC, the children created some brilliant posters and TV adverts warning about the dangers of drinking too much alcohol and having too many cigarettes. Well done to Shamila for a very informative poster!

	4W
	In R.E. this week, the children found out about the types of clothing worn by Muslims during prayer. They then designed their own clothing based on modesty. In IPC, the children worked in groups and planned a poster based on the effects of smoking and drinking too much alcohol. They had some really good ideas. Well done 4W!

	Year 5

	5J
	This week 5J have been learning all about how we have day, night and seasons throughout the rotation of the earth on its axis, and its orbit around the sun. Children were shocked to find out that the sun is 100x larger than the earth! We have also started to look at how the moon orbits the earth, the Luna month. Next week we will be moving onto the phases of the moon!

	5S
	This week in 5S, we have been exploring the movements of the Earth and moon in relation to the Sun. We have been learning the various names for the phases of the moon e.g. new moon, full moon, waxing and waning, Gibbeous & Crescent. A big thank you to all of 5S for their hard work and dedication in Mr Smith's absence due to jury service. Did Mr Smith miss 5S when he was away? GUILTY!

	5T
	5T have been learning all about the moon this week and the different phases.  They were also amazed to see the size of the moon compared to the earth! The children have been enjoying writing a descriptive summary of ‘The Piano’ in Literacy and have shown just how creative they are in their writing.  Star of the week is Freyah; well done! 

	Year 6

	6G
	Welcome back everyone; it has been nice to see everyone using their revision books so enthusiastically. In numeracy set one we have focused on data handling, while in Literacy set 2 we have concentrated on our use of   adverbs to write descriptively. We have worked hard to ensure we are showing not telling.

	6M
	I hope everyone had a nice break and is ready and rested for a busy half term ahead. In set 1 literacy we been working on characterisation, describing character's thoughts and feelings through description. Set 3 numeracy have been working on time duration.

	6W
	I too have been pleased to see so many of you using your revision booklets. We are really starting to see the results of all your hard work. In set 2 numeracy we have been exploring and analysing different types of graph, while in set 3 literacy we have used Carrie's war to continue our work on narrative.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 28th February 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Monday, 3rd March 2014 – PARENTS’ EVENING 4PM-7PM


3rd – 7th  March – BOOK WEEK


Friday, 7th March – BOOK DAY – Non-uniform Day


Friday, 11th April 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER HOLIDAYS


Monday, 28th April 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS





Friday, 16th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Monday, 19th May – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Thursday, 22nd May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR ELECTIONS


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


WORLD BOOK DAY


Friday, 7th March 2014


We are asking children to dress up again this year for a donation of £1.   Year 1-6, the theme is 


Charlie and the Chocolate Factory!!!








ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1T�
98.33%�
KS2�
6G�
99.14%�
�
REC�
RC�
95.26%�
Year 3�
3B/3M�
94.17%�
�
Year 1�
1T�
98.33%�
Year 4�
4HY�
95.83%�
�
Year 2�
2H/2W�
93.75%�
Year 5�
5T�
97.32%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6G�
99.14%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
 RC/RW   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
5S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RJ�
9 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
3B�
9 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is DIAMOND.  Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1	RC     KS2	3M





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	1A 	KS2	4L

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Charlie and the Chocolate Factory


Thank you so much for all the sweet/chocolate boxes etc. that you have sent in – we now have enough!!


However, Miss Williamson still needs any wrapping paper inner tubes or plastic tubes that could be used to make GIANT lollypop sticks!!


Thank you!!





NURSERY OPEN DAY�Wednesday, 19th March 2014�9.30am – 12.00pm & 1.30pm – 5pm�If you are looking for a Nursery place for September 2014, please drop in and see us!





Easter Violin Concert


For all pupils who play violin – 


Easter concert is on Friday, 4th April at 7pm – 8.30pm.


St George’s Church, 1 Westbourne Crescent, B15 3DQ





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year.    Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








